
 

 
GPO Box 2983, Melbourne VIC 3001   

Telephone:  1300 341 665  |  Email: regorgs@roc.gov.au 
Website: www.roc.gov.au 

1 February 2021 

 

Paul Richardson 

Director - Finance, Governance and Administration 

United Workers’ Union 

 

Sent via email: paul.richardson@unitedworkers.org.au  

                 CC: david@conroyaudit.com.au  

 

Dear Paul, 

 

National Union of Workers-New South Wales Branch 

Financial Report for the year ended 10 November 2019 – (FR2019/277) 

I acknowledge receipt of the financial report for the year ended 10 November 2019 for the National 
Union of Workers-New South Wales Branch.  The documents were lodged with the Registered 
Organisations Commission (the ROC) on 4 January 2021. 

The financial report was the final report for the reporting unit and covered the period up to its 
amalgamation with United Voice on 11 November 2019. 

The financial report has now been filed.  

The financial report was filed based on a primary review.  This involved confirming that the 
financial reporting timelines required under s.253, s.265, s.266 and s.268 of the Fair Work 
(Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have been satisfied, all documents required under 
s.268 of the RO Act were lodged and that various disclosure requirements under the Australian 
Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines have been complied with.  A primary 
review does not examine all disclosure requirements. 

You are not required to take any further action in respect of the report lodged. 

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please contact me on (03) 9603 0764 or via email at 
kylie.ngo@roc.gov.au.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Kylie Ngo 
Registered Organisations Commission 
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REGISTERED ORGANISATIONS COMMISSION 

 

s 268 - Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 

 

United Workers’ Union 

 

CERTIFICATE BY PRESCRIBED DESIGNATED OFFICER 

 

I, Timothy John Kennedy being the National Secretary of the United Workers’ Union (the 

Union) certify: 

 

1. That the document lodged with the Registered Organisations Commission on 4 January 

2021 is the full report of the National Union of Workers – New South Wales branch 

referred to in section 268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009. 

 

2. That the full report was provided to members of the Union on 11 September 2020. 

 

3. That the full report was presented to the National Executive of the Union  on 18 

December  2020 in accordance with section 266 of the Fair Work (Registered 

Organisations) Act 2009. 

 

 

 

TIMOTHY JOHN KENNEDY 

NATIONAL SECRETARY 

UNITED WORKERS’ UNION 

 

 

Dated this 4th day of January 2021 
















































